## Jen Robertson, Executive Director

10000 Celtic Drive • Suite 706 • Baton Rouge, LA 70809 (225) 769-9233 (o) • (228) 990-1936 (c) • jen@lamisstenn.org

November 1, 2024

RE: Region V Trustee Election

Dear Kiwanis Members of Region V,

On September 30, 2025, the term for Laura Gilliland will expire as your Regional Trustee. Identifying the next Trustee begins with qualified Kiwanians (i.e., the Past Lt Governors of Region V which includes Divisions 8E, 8W, and 13) considering the office and announcing their intentions simply by submitting the appropriate qualifying papers by February 14, 2025. The names of the candidates will be provided to the clubs within Region V, and if necessary (i.e., 2 or more announced candidates), an election will be set for the Mid-Year Education Conference on March 22, 2025, in Natchez, MS. If there are not enough clubs from the region to attain a quorum at the Mid-Year Education Conference, it would then be up to the District Board to make an appointment. If only one individual qualifies, the clubs of the Region will be notified that this person has been declared the winner, and no election will be needed.

I am enclosing the information on the election conference and procedure, along with the forms necessary to qualify to run for this office. The term for your Region V Trustee being elected in March will officially begin on October 1, 2025 and will end on September 30, 2028.

If you are interested in serving the District as a Trustee for Region V, please submit a Trustee Candidate Information Form and Trustee Nomination Form to the District Office at <a href="mailto:districtoffice@lamisstenn.org">districtoffice@lamisstenn.org</a> or 10000 Celtic Dr, Ste 706, Baton Rouge, LA 70809, no later than February 14, 2025. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Trustee Gilliland, Governor Vinson, or me.

Sincerely,

Jen Robertson Executive Director (228) 990-1936

Roberts

jen@lamisstenn.org

cc: District Board